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To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Jennifer Ott, City Manager 
 
Date:  March 8, 2024 
 
RE:  Supplemental Memo regarding Recommendation to Accept the 2023 Annual Reports on 
the General Plan/Housing Element, Active Transportation Plan, Vision Zero Action Plan, 
Transportation Choices Plan, the Climate Action and Resiliency Plan, and Climate Adaptation 
and Hazard Mitigation Plan. California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Determination: 
Endorsement of the Annual Reports is Statutorily Exempt from Environmental Review Pursuant 
to CEQA Guidelines Section 15061(b)(3). (Planning, Building, and Transportation 20962710, 
20962743, 10062032) 
 
 
SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION 
 
This memo is being provided to supplement the staff report already published for March 19, 2024 
City Council meeting.  
 
After publication, staff discovered an error on page 7 of the Annual Report exhibit on the General 
Plan and Housing Element.  The exhibit reported that 972 building permits were issued for new 
housing in 2023 when there only 141 building permits were issued.  The exhibit was also missing 
a breakdown of the housing units by affordability.     
 
This error was discovered earlier in an administrative draft of the exhibit and was inadvertently 
included in the document during final publication.  Staff carefully reviewed the content and are 
attaching a corrected version of page 7 to the Annual Report exhibit. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Allen Tai, Planning, Building and Transportation Director 
 
 
Exhibit:   
 

1. Corrected Page 7 of Annual Report 






